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Canadian Association of Amusement Operators
900 Greenbank Road, Suite 376
Ottawa, ON K2J 4P6
Date
MP's Name
MP's Title
Parliament Address
City, Province, Postal Code
Dear MP's Name,
I am writing on behalf of the Canadian Association of Amusement Operators to express our concern about the recent changes to the Temporary Foreign Worker (TFW) Program, particularly the reductions in the Low-Wage stream. These changes present significant challenges for our industry, which relies heavily on the TFW Program to meet our seasonal labor needs.
Our industry is integral to providing safe, quality entertainment at over 700 fairs and festivals across Canada. These events are not only cultural highlights but also vital economic drivers, especially in rural areas. The seasonal and mobile nature of our work makes it difficult to find local workers, and for over two decades, the TFW Program has filled this gap, allowing us to continue serving communities and supporting local economies.
While we support the Government’s objective to prioritize Canadian workers, it is essential that our industry’s unique needs are recognized. The temporary foreign workers we employ are crucial to our operations and are carefully trained to ensure safety and efficiency. These workers also contribute to the development of a skilled domestic workforce.
We respectfully request that our industry be included in the exceptions to the recent TFW restrictions, similar to allowances made for sectors like agriculture and construction. Continued access to the TFW Program is critical to the viability of our operations and the economic health of the communities we serve.
We urge you to consider our request and would greatly appreciate your support in ensuring that our industry’s needs are addressed. We are available to discuss this further and provide any additional information you may require.
Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Sincerely,

Canadian Association of Amusement Operators
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